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On Tuesday Miss Border and myself took the u/14’s and Opens girls cricket teams to Lady Cutler Oval in 
Dubbo to compete for the State Central School Championships. The u/14’s girls had a mixed bag on the 
day, after a few schools pulled out they only played Boorowa and Trundle. The girls beat Trundle and lost 
to Boorowa which saw them play Trundle again to vs Boorowa in the final. The Girls went down, but 
played their hearts out with Sydney Tremain and Grace Monk the stand out players.  
 

Our Opens Girls went 
down, a player short 
but that did not deter 
our girls. After playing 
Molong, Coolah, Guyra 
and Merriwah the girls 
had won 3 and lost 1. 
With the assumption 
they had just fallen 
short as Merriwah 
were a very strong 
team.  
 

A shock loss to                  
Merriwah left Guyra, 
Yeoval and Merriwah 
all having won 3 and 
lost 1. This led to a 
count back in which 
our girls……. WON!!!!  
 
 

They are state champions with a player short. A truly remarkable effort from all the girls. Their             
championship medallions will be presented on the Sports Assembly next Wednesday, along with their 
photo to the Hall of Fame! 
 

Madaline Harvey and Kaitlyn Butler were fantastic on the day leading from the front, with all the girls                         
taking catches, wickets and hitting boundaries it really was a team effort. Congratulations girls the whole 
school and community are very proud of your achievements.  
 

The girls include Madaline Harvey, Kaitlyn Butler, Skye, Alani Nepe, Josie Lees, Shanai Butler and                        
Mackenzie Tremain. 
 
Mr Sam Coote 

2015 PEPPERCORN 

Colour copies of the 2015 Peppercorn will be available for purchase at our 

Presentation Night.  Pictured is Mr Horley having a look at the great colour        

articles. Copies are $15 each. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 
 

The School Spectacular was on                       
television on Saturday night and what a 
wonderful performance it was. An               
outstanding opportunity for our                     
students to perform and I would like to 
thank Mrs Johnson for organising and 
putting our students forward to be                  
involved in such a great event.  
 

Congratulations to the Open Girls Super 
8’s Cricket team who have been 
crowned NSW Central School                    
Champions. This is a fantastic result 
and well done to the players and to Mr 
Coote and Miss Border for coaching. 
 

The SRC pool party and movie night 
was a tremendous success.                           
Congratulations to all the students your 
behaviour was perfect and well done to 
the SRC and staff for assisting to make 
this event happen. 
 

The Year 7 transition excursion was                
also a huge success last Thursday. The 
year adviser for 2016 Mr Coote                      
reported that the students were                                
exceptionally well behaved and                    
enjoyed all the activities.  
 

I was at a Macquarie Network Principal 
meeting last Friday and unfortunately 
missed the Christmas pageant, from all 
reports it was extremely well presented 
and the students behaviour and                        
participation was great. 
 

Presentation night is on Tuesday 15  

December please come along and 
acknowledge all the great work                    
students have done in 2015. 
 
 

Scott Olsson 
Principal Rlg 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Term 4 YCS Calendar Week 10 

Dec 9 Sports Assembly, 2pm 

Dec 9 & 
10 

3E and Google X Exhibition 
1.20pm-2.00pm 

Dec 10 Red Cross Christmas Lunch 

Dec 11 Year 6 Farewell and disco 

Dec 15 Presentation Night 

NB. These events are current as from 
7/12/15. We endeavour to update              
parents as soon as possible if there are 
any calendar changes or additions. 

2015 PRESENTATION 

Night 

December 15 7pm  

Yeoval memorial 

hall 

 

 

 

REMINDER: Please return all borrowed 

library books by 11 December.  

SPORTS ASSEMBLY 

The YCS Sports Assembly will be held on 
Wednesday 9 December in the school 
hall, commencing at 2.00pm. This                   
assembly recognises student                   
achievement in the sporting field with 
winners of swimming, athletics and 
cross country awarded medallions. 
House Captains sporting representatives 
and participants in the Premier Sporting 
Challenge are also awarded with                       
certificates and trophies.  
 

This year we will continue to make                       
additions to the Sporting Hall of Fame, 
we will be hearing from a few famous 
faces along with a few guest presenters. 
 

We invite all parents and friends within 
the community to attend this assembly 
and show their support to our students 
and their sporting 
achievements. 
 
Mr Sam Coote. 
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Parents are invited to visit our 3E and Google X 2015 Exhibition. The exhibition will be held in the High 
Performance Unit previously used as our library. 
The exhibition will be open on Wednesday and Thursday this 
week during the lunch break (1.30pm-2.00pm). 

YEAR 7 TRANSITION EXCURSION 

On Thursday I was fortunate enough to take all Year 6 students who are making the big move to high 
school next year on an excursion to Dubbo. This excursion was to have some fun, become familiar with 
each other and start to merge friend ships and bonds that will last all throughout high school. Students 
ranged from Cumnock Public, St Columba’s and Yeoval Central. 
The students were able to go on a tour of the Old Dubbo Gaol, this allowed our kids to spend time in 
solitary confinement, cells, watch towers, both male and female divisions and ask numerous questions 
of our tour guide. With reports we were the best group 
they have had in a long time it was easy to see the                  
students had a ball. 
After the gaol we spent a few hours ten pin bowling 
which was great  followed by McDonalds and then 
home. The kids had a great day and would like to thank 
Mr Wright and Mrs Tremain for organising this great 
excursion. As the student’s Year Advisor next year I look 
forward to working with all of you and with many more 
fun times ahead.  
Mr Sam Coote 
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NEW FURNITURE! 
 
Our High Performance Unit is open for business. We 
have purchased some new furniture to enable the 
students to be comfortable, engaged and challenged 
in their education and meet 21st Century learning 
needs. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

UPA VISIT 

Students were pleased to visit residents of the 
UPA last week and assist with Christmas Card 
writing. Ben Einhaus also treated everyone with 

an item on 
the piano. 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 

YCS Uniforms are available now from Dubbo 
Lowes on Macquarie Street. They will also be 
available very soon on the online store. 


